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     PCB 04-51 
     (UST Appeal) 
 

 
ORDER OF THE BOARD (by K. Papadimitriu): 
 
 On December 12, 2017, Illinois State Toll Highway Authority (ISTHA) filed a motion to 
voluntarily dismiss this appeal, which concerns a leaking underground storage tank (UST) site 
located at Tri-State Tollway (I-294), northbound at mile post 1.1, in South Holland, Cook 
County.  ISTHA appeals Illinois Environmental Protection Agency’s September 3, 2003 
determination, which approved, with modifications, ISTHA’s high priority corrective action plan 
for the leaking UST site.  In its November 16, 2017 order, the Hearing Officer noted that during 
the November 16, 2017 telephonic status conference ISTHA stated that a No Further 
Remediation Letter has been issued.  The Board grants ISTHA’s motion for voluntary dismissal, 
dismisses the appeal, and closes the docket. 
 
 IT IS SO ORDERED. 
 
 I, Don A. Brown, Clerk of the Illinois Pollution Control Board, certify that the Board 
adopted the above order on December 21, 2017, by a vote of 5-0.  
 

  
Don A. Brown, Clerk  
Illinois Pollution Control Board  


